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Footprints  

A publication of 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF LUDINGTON  
5810 Bryant Road, Ludington, MI  49431   (231) 843-8340  Email: office@ludingtonumc.org 

www.ludingtonumc.org             Believers seeking and sharing the character of Christ 

 
1,8,15,22,29 Rug/Sleeping Bag  
Ladies 9:00 am, Catered Meal 6:00 pm, 
Pastorõs Bible Study 7:03 pm (no Bible 
Study March 1) 
1 Ash Wednesday Worship 7 pm 
2,9,16,23,30 Womenõs Bible Study 
10:00 am, Chancel Choir Rehearsal 7:00 
pm, Praise Choir 8:00 pm 
2 Lunch Bunch 12:00 pm 
5,12,19,26 Praise Band Rehearsal 8:00 
am, Contemp Worship 9:00, Sunday 
School 10:00, Tradit Worship 11:00 am 
5 Communion, One Great Hour 
of Sharing, Food Pantry  
6,13,20,27 Flower Ministry 10:00 am 
7,14,21,28 Intercessory Prayer 9:30 am, 
Bell Choir Rehearsal 5:00 pm 
7 Trustees 7:00 pm 
9 Finance Committee 5:00 pm 
12 Daylight Saving Time begins. Reel to 
Real 12:30, Praise Band 1:00-3:00 pm 
13 Grief Group 4:00 pm 
14 Staff-Pastor-Parish 7:00 pm 
16 Worship Committee 11:00 am 
17 Blood Drive 12:00-6:00 pm 
17 Winter Grief Retreat 6:00-9:30 pm 
18 Winter Grief Retreat 8:30-3:00 
20 Traumatic Loss Group 4:00 pm 
28 Administrative Board 6:30 pm 
31 United Methodist Women Exec Board 
1:00 pm 

 

New and Improved!  

 
Many, many thanks to Penny and Scott Quillan, Wayne Disegna, 
and Ann Schmitzer for renovating our puppet theater! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photos by Penny Quillan 

Thanks also to everyone who makes the puppets come alive! Puppeteers are Wayne Disegna, 
Paul Garland, Dennis Tabor, and Matt Wood. Marian Riffle directs the puppet show and 
gives the closing prayer.  Penny Quillan writes the scripts. 
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  Community Events in Our Church 
This Month 

 
4 Emmaus Gathering & Potluck 4:30-9:30 pm 
6,13 ò180ó Group 10:00 am  
6 Life Line Screening 9:15 am-6:00 pm 
7,14,21,28 Webelos and Wolf Dens 5:00 pm 
8 Grand Traverse District Clergy 5:30-8:00 pm, AFFEW 
Board 6:30-9:30 pm 
9 Emmaus Board 6:00 pm 
12 Cub Scout Pinewood Derby 2:00-6:00 pm 
16 PEO 9:00 am-12:00 pm, Sable Point Lighthouse  
Keepers Assoc. Speaker 7:00 pm 
23 Mason County Garden Club 12:00-4:00 pm 
 
 
 
From Allan Carlson, Evangelism Committee Chairperson: 
 
Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 1 and con-
tinues until Holy Saturday, which is the day before 
Easter Sunday (April 16).  This year we have Lenten 
booklets entitled At the Crossroads available on the 
Literature Table in the hallway near the church en-
trance.  Please take a copy for use by you and your 
family during the Lenten period. 

   
Wednesday Night Meals at 6:00 pm in Fellowship 
Hall will continue through the month of April, with 
Marcia Sadler providing these meals again at a cost 
of $7.00 each.  Following the meal on March 1, we 
will have an Ash Wednesday service at 7:00 in the 
sanctuary.  After the meals on the five Wednesday 
nights following Ash Wednesday, the following peo-
ple will give devotions:  
     Mar. 8 - Rev. Norm Letsinger  
     Mar. 15 - Rev. Ken Tabor 
     Mar. 22 - Cyndi Scott 
     Mar. 29 - SK Osborn 
     Apr. 5 - Rev. Dave Pratt.   
Pastor Dennis will continue his classes on Isaiah at 
7:04 after these 5 Lenten Devotions.  After the 
Maundy Thursday meal on April 13 there will be a 
Maundy Thursday Service at 7:00 pm in the Sanctu-
ary. If the Ludington Area Schools are closed on Wednesday 
because of bad weather, the meal that night will be cancelled. 
 
 
 

 

               
  
 
   Lunch Bunch (previously XYZ Group) will meet 
in Fellowship Hall at noon on Thursday, March 2.  
After a potluck lunch, Allan Carlson will present an 
accordion program that will include several Irish 
tunes in celebration of St. Patrickõs Day. Please 
bring a dish to pass, your table service and a friend 
or two. We hope you will join us for a good time 
together.  
   At our January meeting we discussed whether or 
not to continue this 50-year-old program. Although 
the group has been getting a little smaller each year, 
we felt that those who attend have enjoyed the fel-
lowship, the entertainment and community-centered 
programs we have had; and trips such as color tours, 

visits to White Pine Village, 
attending the Dulcimer Festi-
val in Evart, etc.  We decided 
to continue meeting until June 
of this year before making a 
final decision.  

   In the meantime, we are hoping to upgrade our 
meetings and programs to make the group worthy 
of continuing. By the way, although XYZ started as 
a group of retirees in the 45- to 90-year-old age 
group who wanted to add zest to their retirement 
years, it can include all who might be interested.  If 
you have suggestions on how we might revitalize 
our group, please contact Al Carlson, Vi DeMeester, 
Dona Gottwald, Lana Brewer or Bea Riffle.   
 
Coffee, juice and cookies continue to be served in 
the narthex area from 8:30 am to 11:00 am each 
Sunday. 
 
               

            
           Bit & Pieces continues on page 7 

In the February Footprints, we mentioned 
the possibility of changing worship and 
Sunday school times. We are not chang-
ing worship or Sunday school times! 
Administrative Board voted on January 24 
to gather more information. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
Sometimes in the course of at-
tempting to make some things 
better, they get worse or simply 
donõt improve. When that hap-
pens it is always best to step back 
and evaluate and come up with a 
different solution to the issue at 

hand. That is exactly what the Administrative Board 
did when it was decided not to change the time or 
number of services we currently have at Ludington 
UMC. There were many good reasons to go to one 
service, and many good reasons not to, and so we 
are attempting to listen and plan for what is best for 
the entire congregation. 
 
It does appear that my request to try to move Sun-
day school away from the first service was not a 
good fit for Ludington. We still have no applications 
for the Christian Education Directorõs job, we are 
constantly looking for Sunday school teachers for 
the middle school students, and we have very few 
young families who wish to be involved. While this 
seems to be true throughout the United States, it 
doesnõt have to be that way. Communication is im-
portant, and when we (I) ask for your thoughts and 
input I (we) really mean your thoughts are im-
portant. I received much more feedback after sug-
gesting the time change and going to one service. 
This is what I have heard: 
 

¶ Most young people I talked to feel that it is 
too much to ask for families to spend 2-3 
hours in church on Sunday. The young 
church is involved in sporting events, 
school activities, and family activities. Sun-
day school at the time of worship seems to 
be the best for their needs and desires. 

 
¶ Families that have left because of lack of 

activities through the summer or lack of 
mid-week programming are not likely to 
come back. 

 
¶ Style of music is extremely important to 

some, and they will go where the music 
speaks to their hearts and souls. Those 
who like contemporary music want it all 
the time; those who enjoy the old tradition-
al hymns want it all the time. 

 

 
¶ Some people who attend the contemporary 

service like the more informal style of wor-
ship, and some of those who attend the 
traditional service desire it to become more 
formal, bringing back some of the rituals 
of the church.  

 
¶ Many people desire the young church to be 

more involved in worship.  
 
¶ Those who liked the one service idea 

thought it to be a wonderful way to get to 
know all the people who attend here, as 
many only know those who attend the ser-
vice they attend. Several expressed this 
would be a good way to build community. 

 
As you can see, there are many factors to consider. I 
recently read an article about the young under thirty 
years of age. I quoted some figures at the beginning 
of the second service that need to be digested as we 
try to bring in those who are under thirty: 20% of 
them think worship is important and worthwhileé
35% of them feel the church does more harm than 
goodé4% believe in Jesus Christ as Lord and Sav-
ioré59% of them who were raised in the church 
have lefté (http://faithit.com/12-reasons-
millennials-over-church-sam-eaton)é 
 
The Ad Board was right in stopping me from mov-

ing from the two services to one. They 
are also right in not making changes 
without a good plan. Here is my plea: 
If you have ideas, share them. If you 
are a millennial and you have thoughts, 
please trust us with them. The church 

can only be as relevant as it needs to be if we know 
what is important to you! It is my desire to see this 
church thrive and grow, and that can only happen 
through the efforts of all of you, age 1 to 101! 
   
 Blessings to all, 

   

 Pastor Dennis  

http://faithit.com/12-reasons-millennials-over-church-sam-eaton)
http://faithit.com/12-reasons-millennials-over-church-sam-eaton)
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Church Camp for Everyone 
  Camp Changes Lives! 

 
GOAL:  All students should experience church camp at least once.  

Here in Ludington we are committed to helping every family send 

children to camp. 

 

WEBSITE:  www.umcamping.org 

 

GRADE LEVEL:  Grade student will be the fall of 2017.  Camps are 

available for first graders through high school.  Limited camp opportunities for children going 

into kindergarten. 

 

LOCATIONS:  Camp Albright (Reed City), Crystal Springs (Dowagiac), Camp Kinawind 

(Boyne Falls), Judson Collins Center (Onstead), Lake Huron Retreat Center (Burtchville), Lake 

Michigan Camp (Pentwater), Wesley Woods (Dowling). 

 

COST:  $75.00 non-refundable deposit due now.  May 15-Registrations paid in full.  Refunds 

will be given with cancellations at least two weeks prior to camp except the non-refundable de-

posit.  Camp fees vary, generally speaking $400 for a full week and $200 for a mini-camp. 

 

REBATE:  $50.00 for first-time camper or a returning camper who brings a friend new to UM 

camps.  Friend will also get a $50 rebate.  See rebate form.  

 

CAMP SCHOLARSHIPS:  Available from the church conference.  Form to be signed by Pastor 

Dennis.  These funds are limited so apply early. 

 

LOCAL CAMPERSHIPS:  Available for all our students who have attended Sunday School, Jr. 

Church, VBS, or Youth Groups.  Generally, parents / grandparents pay the deposit and UMCL 

will pay half of the remaining fee.  Other arrangements are possible. 

 

BULLETIN BOARD:  See the display on the bulletin board in the CE hall.  Website is colorful 

and easy to use: www.umcamping.org 

 

Questions? See/call Betty Tabor (845-5972). 

http://www.umcamping.org
http://www.umcamping.org
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Executive Board will meet at 1:00 pm March 31.  
 
The March 3 Executive Board Meeting and the 
March 6 General Meeting listed in the UMW Program 
Book will not be held. 
 
Save the Date - 9:30 am Saturday, April 8, there will 
be a UMW Lenten Breakfast.  Details to follow. 
 
When you see Joan Kaatz, please give her a hearty 
thank you for the hours and hours she spent once 
again this year on revising and setting up the 2017 
UMW Program Book on the computer! 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you, Sunday School, for the beauti-
ful valentines you made for our nursing 
home friends and military people. I know 
they will so appreciate them and will be 

happy to know that we were thinking of them in a 
special way.             Lynne Gohn 
 
Dear Lynne and All the Knitting-Prayer Shawl  
Ministers, 
Thank you so much for your spiritual commitment 
to shape these testimonies of Godõs love - An All 
Embracing love! 
The Hospice clients I serve are so tearfully grateful 
for every stitch that is knitted - òA thousand times 
over - Thank Youó -  My most recent receiver at 102 
years old!    
 Humbly Grateful, 
      Laura J. Ruhle, CT, Chaplain, A & D Hospice 
 
 
 

 

 

 

United Methodist Women 

 

Submitted by Karen Genson, UMW President 

 
March 5 is UMCOR Sunday, previously known as 
One Great Hour of Sharing. Your special offering 
that day enables United Methodist Committee on 
Relief (UMCOR) to reach out through worldwide 
ministries of food, shelter, health and peace. It pays 
for the administrative costs of UMCOR. 
Because of your UMCOR Sunday gift, 
when anyone gives to UMCOR, 100% of 
the gift goes to those in need.  
Editorõs Note: Charity Navigator, Americaõs largest inde-
pendent charity evaluator, gives UMCOR a 4-star rating, 
which is Charity Navigatorõs top rating.  
 
Our next time to serve the Community Table 
meal at Community Church will be from 4:30 to 
6:00 pm on Tuesday, March 7.  If you are interested 
in helping to prepare or serve this meal, please con-
tact Jennifer MacDonald at 690-8944, Allan Carlson 
at 843-7071 or Donna Possehn at 690-1647. 
Thanks in advance for your willingness to help with 
this important service to the community.  
                                         Allan Carlson 
 
Our next American Red Cross Blood Drive will be 
Friday, March 17 from 12:00 to 6:00 pm. Please 
contact the church office (843-8340) to volunteer 
for the Registration Table or Canteen Table, or to 
donate cookies. To donate blood, sign up at   
redcrossblood.org (sponsor code: UMCL) or call 1-
800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767).  Lee Vaught 
(843-4345) is in charge of taking down and setting 
up tables and chairs. Thank you in advance for your 
work in this life-giving ministry. 
 
 
 
 
 

ñThe door to happiness opens outward.ò 
                            Soren Kierkegaard 
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Anyone who has sung George F. Handel's 
"Hallelujah Chorus":  Please join us on Sunday, 
April 16, 2017, Easter Sunday, at the 11 am service 
and sing with the Chancel Choir!  The choir will be 
rehearsing the piece March 16-April 13 on Thursday 
evenings at 7 p.m. (April 13 rehearsal will be at 8 
pm).  We have many copies of òThe Messiahó for 
your use!  Donna Clousing and Rogene Lathouwers 
are accompanying on organ and piano. Please join us 
for our Easter celebration! 
It is not necessary to attend all the rehearsals. You 
decide how many, based on your level of comfort 
with the piece. 
Blessings, 
Becky Sopha 
P.S. If you have questions, please call the church 
office at 231-843-8340. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Mrs. Riffle and Sunday school children 

 

 

 

                  Legacy Soup Fundraiser 
                     January 29, 2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    Photos on this page courtesy of Jim Clark, Church Historian 
 

 


